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Dear friend, 

Thanks to your support, the World Affairs Council of NH          
continued to thrive in 2013 and marks a special milestone this 

year as we celebrate our 60th anniversary!  

Here are a few highlights of our expanded work to foster global 
education and understanding over the past 5 years: 

We have hosted nearly 1,000 emerging international leaders in 
New Hampshire for professional development programs,           
creating cultural connections that will last a lifetime and            

increasing our state’s global competency; 

We have fostered international understanding by presenting 
more than 100 interactive, educational programs on critical 

global challenges at venues across the state; 

We have helped the next generation of leaders prepare for a 
global future by bringing international delegations and foreign 
policy experts into local schools; sending 14 teachers to Turkey 
to enrich the social studies curriculum; and partnering to offer 

the northern-most Model UN conference in the state. 

We hope you enjoy reading more 2013 highlights inside this report 
as well as a special commemoration of our 60th anniversary! 

 

Thank you for your continued support, 

 

Kathryn Muirhead, President (left) 

& Anna Berry, Executive Director  

June 20, 2014 
 

Celebrating the Past & 
Sustaining the Future! 

About the World Affairs Council of New Hampshire 
Founded in 1954, the World Affairs Council of NH is a non-profit, non-

partisan organization fostering learning, discussion and citizen                
involvement in world affairs. We are connecting our state with the world 

by providing educational programs for local citizens, students and     
teachers, and by hosting international leaders for professional develop-

ment programs and cross-cultural exchanges here in New Hampshire. The 
Council is an independent organization located on the campus of Southern 

New Hampshire University, our mission partner.  
This publication is funded, in part, by the Bureau of Education and Cultural 
Affairs of the U.S. Department of State under the authority of the Fulbright-

Hays act of 1961, as amended.  
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Recognizing Past Board Members, 1954-2014 

Ronald Adams 
Patricia C. Ayers 
Adele Baker 
John W. Barto 
Charles F. Bass 
Robert P. Bass, Jr. 
Margaret Bean 
Randy Benthian 
Mrs. Ralph D. Booth 
Jane Bradstreet 
Raymond Bowles 
Edward Broad 
Thomas C. Brown 
Dave Brown 
J. Wilcox Brown, Jr. 
Donald R. Bryant 
Richard M. Bunker 
Daniel Burnham 
Vincent J. Capowski 
Paul V. Carrier 
John A. Carter 
Dorothy L. Cassell 
Sylvia F. Chaplain 
John P. Chandler 
Jere A. Chase 
Jean Chenard 
Herb Church 
Gail Church 
Donald W. Clark 
Hilary P. Cleveland 
Victor Collette 
Norman D’Amours 
Jonathan DeFelice 
Charles B. Doleac 
Dudley Dudley 
Francis K. Duffy 
Walter F. Eggers 
Robert B. Esau 
Hunter Farnham 
George Foote 
Stephen F. Foster 
Cathy A. Frierson 

Robert H. Gile 
Stephen F. Foster 
Cathy A. Frierson 
Robert H. Gile 
Charles Goodwin 
Carola E. Gouse 
John Guider 
John T. Guy 
Elizabeth S. Hager 
Michael O. Hall 
Christy Hammer 
Frank Hammond 
James A. Hancock 
John R. Hardie 
Carter B. Hart, Jr. 
Jean W. Hennessey 
Steward W. Hild 
James J. Hogan 
Ernest Holm 
Donald E. Hubbard 
David Jensen 
Marilyn Johnson 
William O. Kellogg 
Lydia Kennard 
Betty Larson 
David L. Larson 
Sylvia Larson 
Julien LeBourgeois 
John Lloyd, III 
Bruce MacKay 
Fred MacMillan 
Gerald M. Mayer, Jr. 
Susan N. McLane 
Malcolm McLane 
Emily M. Mead 
Anne D. Milne 
Richard E. Molan 
John H. Morison 
Paul M. Montrone 
Arthur W. Mudge 
John Van N. Dorr, III 

 

Charles K. Nulsen 
Walter C. Paine 
Wilfred Paradis 
Endicott Peabody 
Walter R. Peterson 
Larry Pitsch 
Arthur E. Porter 
Ann Proctor O’Keeffe 
Thomas F. Putnam  
Conrad L. Quimby 
Laurence I. Radway 
Robert H. Reno 
Barbara Ruedig 
Dr. Roberta Salper 
Charles Sanborn 
Dante Scala 
Tom Schlesinger 
William M. Scranton 
Lorrie Seacrest 
Charles F. Sheridan, Jr. 
William H. Shaheen  
Laura Simmons 
David G. Stahl 
Alexander Standish 
Ronald Stillman 
Guy A. Swenson, Jr. 
Alexander Taft 
Betty Tamposi 
Gilbert Tanis 
David E. Tardif 
Michelle S. Temple 
Gordon Tiffany  
William W. Treat  
John O. Voll 
Kim Tyndall 
Katherine Wells Wheeler 
Douglas Wheeler 
Bonnie White 
Stephen Winship 
Elizabeth Wivott 
Peter Woodbury  

 

Past Presidents: 
John P. Resch 
William O. Kellogg 
Peter Woodbury 
John Guider 
Robert P. Bass, Jr. 
Alexander Standish 
John H. Morison 
Arthur E. Porter 
Susan N. McLane 
Gilbert R. Tanis 
Guy A. Swenson, Jr. 
David G. Stahl 
Arthur W. Mudge 
Charles F. Sheridan 
Robert B. Esau 
 
Executive Director    
Emeritus:  
David L. Larson  
 
President Emeritus 
David G. Stahl 
 

 

Thank You 

For  

Your Service! 
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Events & Education Programs 

Building Global Knowledge  

& Understanding 
More than 1,500 people around the state        

deepened their understanding of world affairs and 
discussed pressing global issues at 30 events in  

2013, including workshops, lectures and forums; 

150 students and teachers gained real-world 
experience in compromise and diplomacy at the 

Plymouth Model UN Conference; 

4 teachers traveled to Turkey and developed    
curriculum and public programs based on the 

country’s culture and history to enrich their local 
schools, thanks to a grant from the Turkish        

Cultural Foundation. 

3 of the  local teachers who toured Turkey last summer: 
Patsy Beaver, Windham Middle School; Ralph Sommese, 
Fairgrounds Middle School in Nashua; and Julia Roberts, 

Saint Mary Academy in Dover. They are pictured in        
Cappadocia with the other American teachers who were 

selected for the trip. 

GLOBAL FORUM 
The Middle East: Lessons from a Long War 
Ryan Crocker, Former Ambassador to Syria,      

Afghanistan, Iraq, Kuwait, & Lebanon  
 

GLOBAL BUSINESS SUMMIT 
Entrepreneurship & Innovation in a Changing 

World 
Andy Ory, Acme Packet 

 
GLOBAL TIPPING POINTS, UNHM 

Gregory Gause, University of Vermont 
Kathleen Molony, Harvard University 

Lawrence Korb,  Center for American Progress 
Tomicah Tillemann, State Department 

David Muehlke, State Department 
 

SPOTLIGHT ON TURKEY WORKSHOP 
Bulent Aybar; Gregory McMahon; Sy Mahfuz 

 
CHINA TOWN HALL, UNH & UNH LAW 

Joseph Fewsmith, Boston Univeristy 
Jerry Liu, UNH Law School 

 
SEACOAST SPEAKERS, SPECIAL EVENTS &  

WORLD AFFAIRS LUNCHEONS 
Dan Weeks, Harvard University  

Girl Rising film & discussions 
Refugees of Shangri-La film & discussion 

Wood Turner, Stonyfield Yogurt 
Diane Untermeyer, Journalist 

Charles Bickford, WACNH Board Member 
Dnyaneshwar Mulay, Consul General of India 
Daniel Benjamin, Dickey Center, Dartmouth 

 
PLYMOUTH MODEL UN CONFERENCE 

Marina Forbes,  NE Language Center 
 

CROSSROADS FILMS & DISCUSSIONS 
Jennifer Durant; Not My Life 

Catherine Rielly, Corri Wilson; Salaam Dunk 
Dina Solomon & Jerold White; War Witch 
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International Visitors Programs 

International visitors from Africa learn about the U.S. justice system at a visit to the State Supreme Court. 

Creating World Leaders &  

Global Connections 
226 visitors selected as emerging leaders by 

the U.S. State Department were hosted in New 

Hampshire  in federal fiscal year 2013; 

18 delegates from Russia and Serbia spent 10 

days in NH for 3 Open World programs; 

445 individuals, businesses and non-profits 

donated time to exchange ideas with their    

international counterparts on topics ranging 

from good governance to freedom of the press; 

20 families opened their homes to a visitor to 

share a meal and Granite State hospitality. 

 

Associate Director Tim Horgan (left) was       
honored by the National Council of                     

International Visitors with the 2013 “Excellence 
in Programming” award, recognizing the      

quality of professional development programs 
he creates for visiting delegations. 
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Annual Fund Donors & Global Forum Patrons 
SUPERPOWER- $2,000+ 
Andrew Supplee 
PRESIDENTS- $1,000+ 
Kathryn & Jim Muirhead 
David & Missie Schroeder 
AMBASSADORS- $500+ 
Sarah Demers 
Rachel Hampe 
Carolyn & Philip Hollman 
Harold & Betsy Janeway 
Herbert & Judy Pence 
Larry & Barbara Pitsch 
Joan & Alan Reische 
Jack & Carol Resch 
Pat Schlesinger 
David G. Stahl 
CONSULS- $250+ 
Karin Barndollar 
Elizabeth Birnie &  
Daniel Calegari 
John & Pamela Blackford 
George Bruno 
Joan Camann 
George & Sally Chase 
Jim & Elise Hood 
Arthur Mudge 
Carolyn & Stewart Richmond  
Leila Samii 
Peter Schmidt 
Roberta & Rod Tenney 
Michael & Janet Ward 
Bonnie White  
Kimon & Anne Zachos  
SUPPORTERS  
John Ahlgren 
Maria Arena 
Adele Baker 
Charles & Barbara Bickford 
Edward Blanchard 
Howard Brodsky & 
Joan Talarico 
Susan Brett 
Kim Carter 
Frank Catano 
David Charlesworth  
Peng-Kuan Chong 
Ken Clark 
Hilary Cleaveland  

John Clover  
Wright & Claire  
Danenbarger 
Mary Davies  
Sherry Dutzy  
Patrick Duffy 
John Miles Evans  
Krisan Evenson 
Karen Erickson  
Davis & Susanna Farmer 
Stephen & Ann Foster 
Kathleen & William  
Gillett 
Loretta & Ernest Greenberg 
Susan Grodman  
Campbell Harvey  &  
Elliott Berry 
Tom Hildreth 
Ernest & Juanita Holm  
Marilyn Johnson 
Bryan C. Jones 
Margaret Ann King 
Newton Kershaw, Jr. 
Linda & Bill Lee, Jr.  
Robert & Jane Lewellen  
Ingrid Lin 
Patricia Lynott 
Anne Milne  
James Normand 
Donald Petterson 
Randolph & Deborah Roody  
Charles & Wendy Sanborn 
William Siroty 
Steven Solomon 
Pam  Van Arsdale &  
Robert Dewey 
Amy Vandersall 
Deborah Watrous 
DAVID G. STAHL LEGACY FUND 
Irja & Frank Cilluffo 
Bruce Cronhardt  
Cora Der Koorikanian  
Stephen & Ann Foster  
Bill & Kathy Gillett 
Kathryn & Jim Muirhead 
Joan & Alan Reische 
Judy Stahl  
Roberta & Rod Tenney  
Kimon & Anne Zachos  

GLOBAL FORUM PATRONS 
John Ahlgren 
Danny Calegari & Libby Birnie 
Joan Camann 
Frank & Irja Cilluffo 
Sarah Demers 
Nigel Donovan 
Karen Erickson 
Lawrence Finkelstein 
Katharine Fischer 
William & Kathy Gillett 
Philip & Carolyn Hollman 
Anne Milne 
James & Kathryn Muirhead 
Herbert & Judy Pence 
John P. & Carol Resch 
Alan & Joan Reische 
Michael Sales & Anika Savage 
Charles & Wendy Sanborn 
Steve Solomon 
David & Missie Schroeder 
Richard & Caren Schubart 
Harry Schult 
Steve Solomon 
David Stahl 
Andrew Supplee 
Helen Taft 
Evelyn Tinney 
Bonnie White 

Lawrence Korb speaks at the 2013 
Global Tipping Points series on “How 

Much for Defense? National Security on 
a Budget. Your support ensures the     
series is free and open to the public! 
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Sponsors & Grants 
MISSION PARTNER 

Southern New Hampshire University 

GLOBAL FORUM 

Presidential Sponsor 

Great Bay Limo 

Ambassador Sponsor 

Lincoln Financial 

Consul Sponsors 

The Harbor Group, Inc.; Fidelity            
Investments; Pax World Investments 

Diplomat Sponsors 

Dan O’Donnell, Allstate Insurance; 
McLane; Nixon Peabody 

GLOBAL BUSINESS SUMMIT 

Presenting Sponsor 

Dyn 

Consul Sponsors 

Granite State District Export Council; 
McLane; Wallace B. MacDermott, Merrill 
Lynch; Joan & Alan Reische 

Diplomat Sponsors 

British Consulate General Boston; Sarah 
B. Demers; Nigel Donovan; NH College & 
University Council; Andrew Supplee 

GRANTS 

Mayer Foundation 

2013 Crossroads International Film Series 

NH Charitable Foundation 

Development of education programs 

Turkish Cultural Foundation:  

2013 workshop for teachers, study tour of 
Turkey and community program on  
Turkish culture and history 

 Saul O. Sidore Foundation 

2013 Plymouth Model UN  &                
North Country education programs 

World Affairs Councils of  America 

Spotlight on Turkey; Future of Korea;  

Understanding Muslim Societies; Qatar 
Today 

 

 

 

Executive Director 
Anna Berry was        

selected for a World 
Affairs Councils of 

America Leadership 
Mission to Taiwan in 

fall 2013. 

The delegation         
included 10  Council 
leaders from across 

the U.S. 

Board Member & Past President Jack Resch received the 
President’s Award from Kathryn Muirhead at the June  
2013 annual meeting for his dedication to the Council. 

*Every effort has been made to  accurately 
reflect the names of donors, members, 
sponsor and past board members listed in 
this report. Please let us know of errors! 
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George & Sally Chase 
Ronald Cheney 
Peng Khuan Chong 
James Choquette 
Irja & Frank Cilluffo 
Kenneth Clark 
Hilary Cleveland 
Peter & Jane Cooke 
Sue Corby 
Donna Crane 
Sarah Curwood 
Candice Dale 
Wright & Claire Danenbarger 
Norma Daviault 
Robert & Mary Davies 
Jonathan DeFelice 
Sarah Demers 
Tej Dhaker 
Cora Der Koorkanian 
Larisa Djuvelek-Ruggiero 
Patrick Duffy 
Eleanor Dunfey-Freiburger 
Sylvio DuPuis 
Muamer Durakovic 
Sherry Dutzy 
Simone Duven 
Eric Dyment 
Sandra & John Eller 
Virginia Emery 
Karen Erickson 
John Miles Evans 
Krisan Evenson 
David & Elena Ewing 
Peg Fargo 
Davis & Susanna Farmer 
Charles & Charlotte Faulkner 
Paula & Donald Flemming 
Stephen & Ann Foster 
Bridget Francisovich 
Elenore Freedman 
Wendy Frosh 
Alan & Sarah Gayer 

Charles & Patricia Gerhan 
Brynn Gestewitz 
Robert & Mary Gile 
Tenley Gillett 
Holly Gladsden 
Carola Gouse 
Joseph Grandmaison 
Loretta Greenberg 
Susan Grodman 
Tracy Hahn-Burkett 
Jeremy Hall 
Carol Hallstead & Thomas Risberg 
Frank Hammond 
Rachel Hampe  
Katherine Hanna 
Margaret Harris 
Margo Harvey 
Campbell Harvey & Elliott Berry 
G. William Helm Jr. 
Loretta & Bruce Henry 
Tom Hildreth 
Ernest & Juanita Holm 
James & Elise Hood 
Susan Huard 
Phillip Huckins 
Debra Huffman 
Thomas Hull III 
Chaudhary Iqbal 
Harold & Betsy Janeway 
Marilyn Johnson 
Robert & Gail Johnson 
Bryan Jones 
Robert Jones & Happy Beale 
Pamela Jordan 
Lee Joselow 
Marsha Journey 
Janet & Howard Keegan 
Marilyn Kellogg 
Bill Kellogg 
Newton Kershaw 
Margaret Ann King 
Gloria Krzynowek 

EXECUTIVE MEMBERS 
Eric Bahr 
John & Pamela Blackford 
John & Julie Carter 
Mary Halpin Carter 
William & Kathleen Gillett 
Jeremy Hitchcock 
Carolyn & Philip Hollman 
David & Jean Lincoln 
Carolyn & Stewart Richmond 
 MEMBERS 
John Ahlgren 
Evelyn Aissa 
Beverly Almgren 
Hamdi AlRajhi 
Violet Anderson 
Maria Arena 
Yalcin & Serpil Ayasli 
Patricia Ayers 
Robert & Carol Backus 
Adele Baker 
Barbara Barbour 
Karin & Stephen Barndollar 
Patricia Bass 
Virginia Battles 
Dorothy Bazos 
Patsy Beaver 
Anna & Jake Berry 
Richard & Linda Beyer 
Charles & Barbara Bickford 
Orah Bilmes 
Elizabeth Birnie & Daniel Calegari 
Aaron Blais 
James & Peeps Bogaert 
Jane Bjerklie-Barry 
Edward Blanchard 
Mark Botnick 
Jane Bradstreet 
Howard Brodsky & Joan Talarico 
George Bruno 
Emily Bryant 
Richar & Nancy Byrd 
Joan Camann 
George Campbell 
Kym & Don Campfield 
Robert Carr 
Maria, Elsie & Jose Carrasquillo 
Richard & Deborah Cary 
Charlotte Chamberlain 
John & Jane Chandler 
Matt Charette 
David & Jane Charlesworth 

Members 
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Alan LaBranche 
David Larson 
William & Linda Lee, Jr. 
Joan Lester 
Neil Levesque 
Robert & Jane Lewellen 
Tom & Stephanie Lewry 
Hui-Yin Lin 
Ellen Little 
Michael & Janice Litvin 
Richard & Carolyn Lobban 
Daniel & Martha Lyman 
Patricia Lynnott 
John Mack 
Phyllis & Michael Mackey 
Claire Malarte Feldman 
Richard Maloon 
Barbara Marzik 
Angela Matthews 
Lowell Matthews 
Judy May 
Lenny McCaigue 
Anne Mcdonough 
Barbara Mee 
Mark Meehan 
Zak Mei 
Andrew Meyers 
Lorraine Meyette 
Anne Milne 
Dudley Moseley 
Arthur Mudge 
David Muehlke 
John Mueller 
Jim & Kathryn Muirhead 
Angela & Richard Nicoletti 
James Normand 
Bob Odell 
Edward & Unice Ordman 
Beth Palmisciano 
Judith & Herbert Pence 
Jan Pendlebury 
Donald Petterson 
Larry & Barbara Pitsch 
Nancy & Bob Pollard 
John Posner 
Kalsi Rajbir 
Jennifer Rankin 

Venu Rao 
Lawrence Reardon 
Blythe Reed 
Joan & Alan Reische 
Ashley Rennebu 
Jack & Carol Resch 
Chet & Carolyn Reynolds 
John & Carol Richards 
Kris Robbins 
Julia Roberts 
Linda & Sol Rockenmacher 
Jeffrey Rogers & June Trisciani 
Roseann Ronnan 
Randolph & Deborah Roody 
Barbara Ruedig 
Robert & Sylvia Russell 
Leila Samii  
Chuck Sanborn  
Leo Sandy 
Richard Satter 
Leonard Sawyer 
Patricia Schlesinger 
Gale Schmidt 
Peter Schmidt 
Suzanne Scholl 
David & Missie Schroeder 
Rick Schubart 
Barbara Jean Schult 
Harry Schult 
Peter & Miriam Seagle 
Jeanne Shaheen 
Mike Simpson 
William Siroty 
Peter Smith 
Frederick Smith, Jr. 
Steven Solomon 
Dina Solomon 
Ralph Sommese 
David Stahl 
Jennifer Starr 
Charles & June Steedman 
Andrew Supplee 
Guy Swenson 
Richard Swett 
Virginia Szymanowski 
Helen Taft 
Alex Talcott 

Roberta Tenney 
Marc-Alexandre Therrian 
Michele Thomas 
George Tosatti 
Dee & Philip Treybig 
Barbara Tsairis 
Norman & Pat Turcotte 
Mark Vallone 
Pam Van Arsdale & Bob Dewey 
Amy Vandersall 
Phillip & Maya Walker 
Michael & Janet Ward 
Abbyann Wasilew 
Deborah Watrous 
Thomas Watson 
Elizabeth Weber 
Stanley & Yvonne Weglarz 
Binney & Bob Wells 
Douglas Wheeler 
Francis Wiggin 
Mark Willis 
Frances & Richard Winneg 
Ronia & Gary Woods 
William Woodward  
Kimon & Anne Zachos 
Mark Zuckerman 

Speaker Andrew Bacevich addresses 
“Breach of Trust” at the Portsmouth 
Music Hall Loft in November 2013. 

Left: Concord High School students listen to the discussion about  
the film Salaam Dunk, facilitated by Catherine Rielly, at the 2013 

Crossroads International Film and Discussion Series. The film 
addressed issues of women’s rights and Iraq’s ongoing conflicts 

by telling the story of an all-girls basketball team in Iraq. 
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2013 

Annual Fund & Membership 

International Visitors Program 

Fundraisers 

Education/Event Programs 

Trust/Endowment Distribution 

Other 

Administration 

Payroll Taxes 

Professional Services 

General Operating 

TOTAL 

NET 

 

INCOME 

$32,951 

$110,981 

$24,225 

$41,870 

$8,691 

$12,684 

$0 

$0 

$0 

$1,000 

$232,402 

$1,266 

EXPENSE 

$1,323 

$90,973 

$6,289 

$26,685 

$0 

$3,275 

$64,766 

$11,470 

$9,965 

$16,390 

$231,136 

Financial Statement 

Remembering Past Presidents 

David G. Stahl passed away on October 20, 2013 in Manchester. David served for nearly six 
decades on our Board of Directors and gave generously to support our work to promote 
global understanding with time, funding and his numerous talents. He served as President 
of the Council for two terms and volunteered on almost every committee of the Board. 
David was a graduate of Dartmouth College and the Tufts University School of Dental Arts 
and is survived by his four children and ten grandchildren. The Council’s Board of Directors 
unanimously recognized David as “President Emeritus” and established the David G. Stahl 
Legacy Fund in his honor following his passing. 
 
Arthur Mudge passed away on May 23, 2014 in Hanover. Arthur was a graduate of Choate 
school, Princeton University, and Harvard Law School. Arthur practiced law in New      
Hampshire for 10 years, including serving as a clerk for Judge Peter Woodbury, and as a 
partner with Sulloway and Hollis of Concord. Arthur then joined US AID and served as a    
fellow at the Harvard Center for International Affairs. In 1984, he resumed his law 

practice in Hanover and served as an international consultant in Africa, Latin 

America and the former Soviet Union. In his retirement, Arthur provided pro bono 

legal work and served on many non-profit boards. 

 
Guy A. (Andy) Swenson passed away on September 8, 2013 in Francestown. After        
graduating from Dartmouth College, he joined Sulloway, Piper, Jones, Hollis and Godfrey 
and practiced with that firm and its successors until his retirement as a partner in 1985. 

Delegates from Russia spent 10 days in 
New Hampshire learning about          

effective local governance. Member 
Carola Gouse (top right) was a host. 

It was with great sorrow that we marked the passing of three past Presidents of the Council over 
the past year:  
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World Affairs Council of NH 

2500 N. River Road, Ford House 

Manchester NH 03106 

Contact Us: 

603-314-7970 

council@wacnh.org 

www.wacnh.org 


